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UPCOMING DATES 

  

Jan 29th Professional Development Day – No Classes for Students (Gr K-7) 

Feb 4th  RPAC General Meeting (Virtual) at 7:00pm (see details below) 

Feb 8 – 11th  Lunar New Year Celebrations 

Feb 11th  Valentine’s Day Celebration – Wear Red/Heart Theme 

Feb 12th  Reading Break – School Closed 

Feb 15th  Family Day Holiday – School Closed 

Feb 24th  Pink Shirt Day 

  

SCHOOL NEWS 

 

INDIGENOUS EDUCATION 

Ha7lh skwayel ta nuyap, Mr. Zerbe kwi en sna  (Good day to you all, my name is Mr. Zerbe), 

  

Tomorrow, all West Vancouver Schools staff will be participating in Professional Development Day with a focus 

on Indigenous Education. Through virtual learning, keynotes and videos, our Ridgeview staff will be learning 

how to embed Indigenous Education into everyday learning. As part of The Truth and Reconciliation 
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Commission, as well as with guidance from the BC Ministry of Education, our attempt is to develop comfort 

with this aspect of understanding, and to work with the Squamish Nation to develop how this looks in schools. 

For example, we currently share out a territorial acknowledgement on Monday mornings along with O Canada 

and at all school functions. Furthermore, Ms. Kennedy has a collection of books to learn Indigenous Education 

through story, and we have connections with Squamish Nation elders who come and work with us. The 

renewed 2020-2025 Indigenous Enhancement Agreement outlines three main goals to enhance the 

educational success of our First Nations, Metis and Inuit students to ensure they are supported intellectually, 

culturally and emotionally: 

  

1. To use Indigenous Ways of Knowing and Perspectives to inform and empower our teaching, learning 

and decision-making; 

2. To enhance student success by facilitating transitions and pathways throughout the K-12 Journey; and 

3. To create a sense of space and belonging for Indigenous students that is inclusive to all. 

  

We use the First Peoples Principles of Learning to help guide how we can approach the Indigenous ways of 

knowing through these 7 principles outlined in this visual poster that each classroom has (see below). Each 

teacher/cohort will be selecting 1 or 2 principles to reference with their engagement with the students, such as 

“learning involves patience and time.” 

 

 
 

LATE ARRIVALS (GR K-7) 
We have noticed an increase in late arrivals. Please be mindful that in order to support our COVID protocols, it 

is very important for students to arrive on time.  However, if a student does arrive late, they should report to the 

main entrance front doors to line up.  Please do not go directly to your child’s classroom door if your child is 

late as it will be locked.  One of our office staff will be at the front door at 9:00 am and again at 9:15 am to 



admit late students, supervise hand washing and have them check into the office for a late slip. If your child is 

arriving late after 9:15 am, parents/guardians must accompany them to the front door and call the office at 604-

981-1250 for access. Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

DROPPING OFF ITEMS (GR K-7) 
A reminder that in order to support our COVID protocols, there should be no dropping off of forgotten items 

and/or lunches.  Students should be prepared and be sure to have everything when they leave home in the 

morning – water bottle, lunch, planners, school materials and homework.  Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

DRESSING FOR THE WEATHER (GR K-7) 
Winter weather is upon us.  Please ensure that your child is dressed appropriately for all weather conditions. 

Also, it is always a very good idea for all students to have an extra set of clothes/footwear at school to change 

into should they get wet and/or muddy.   

 

WEATHER CLOSURES AND PROCEDURES 
As winter weather approaches, the likelihood of school disruptions due to snowfall or power outages increases. 

As such, we would like to provide you with some important information about the district’s weather closure of 

schools procedures and announcements process. 

The district aims to keep schools open on every regular instructional day, including those with snowfall. 

However, the final decision to send students to school resides with the parent or guardian since they are most 

familiar with the specific road and weather conditions around their home and community. 

Weather Closure of Schools (Outside School Hours) 

Any decision to close schools for the safety of children will be made by the Superintendent. Parents, students, 

and staff will be informed of the Superintendent’s decision via: 

• the school district website at www.westvancouverschools.ca;  and  

• a School Messenger email 

 

We endeavour to communicate this information to parents and staff by 6:00 a.m. on the day of closure. 

Weather Closure of Schools (During School Hours) 

If weather conditions create a concern for the safety of students returning home, the school Principal can 

decide to dismiss school early after consulting with the Superintendent. 

The decision will be communicated to parents and students using the school’s normal communication system 

(School Messenger). 

Student safety is our first priority. Every effort will be made to keep schools open, but parents are encouraged 

to establish a plan for their children in the event of early dismissal or school closure. 

As always, please refer to this section of the district website for the latest information. 

School closures may also appear on several local news sources including: 

News 1130 http://www.news1130.com/ 

CKNW 98 http://www.cknw.com/news/ 

Global TV http://globalnews.ca/live/bc/ 
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CBC  http://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/british-columbia 

 

2021/22 REGISTRATIONS  
Do you or someone you know have a child born in 2016? Now is the time to register them for Kindergarten! 

Admissions applications for the 2021-2022 school year are available on our website here.  You can also find 

more Kindergarten information on our website here. 

 

Out-of-catchment and out-of-district applications for students entering Grades 1 – 12 in 2021-2022 opened at 

8am on January 15, 2021. 

 

To complete your application, after you submit the online form, you must send good-quality electronic copies of 

all required documentation to your first choice school only. 

 

If your child is currently in Grade 7 and your first choice high school is West Vancouver Secondary School, you 

are not required to complete an online application (regardless of where you live).  West Vancouver Secondary 

School counsellors will be visiting Ridgeview in late winter/early spring and will be distributing transfer forms at 

that time. HOWEVER, if your first choice for secondary school is somewhere other than West Vancouver 

Secondary School (i.e. Sentinel or Rockridge), you must complete an online application – now open. For more 

details, visit https://westvancouverschools.ca/admissions/apply-now 

 

 

NEXT MEETING (VIRTUAL): 

FEB 4TH AT 7:00PM 
 

RPAC RPAC Facebook  

 

RPAC GENERAL MEETING 

The next RPAC General Meeting (Virtual) is on February 4th at 7:00pm.  

Please join us for this Zoom Meeting at: 

https://ca01web.zoom.us/j/61353789634?pwd=c29acnFmR2QzeWJEbUFydGNtOWs0QT09 

Meeting ID: 613 5378 9634 

Passcode: 6w!BbR=% 

 

HOT LUNCH WINTER TERM – NEW ADDITION! 

We have a new addition to the hot lunch menu! On Friday Pizza Day, Domino’s is now 

offering "Marbled Cookie Brownies", either in 1 or 2 pieces. You can order on Munch a 

Lunch now! 

 

The Hot Lunch Winter Term runs from Wednesday, January 6 to Friday, March 12. Hot 

lunch is the biggest fundraiser for our school and allows the PAC to offer all students an 

enriched experience as well as celebrate teachers and staff throughout the year. Ordering 

is flexible as it is continuously open, and you can cancel at any time (as long as it's within 

the cut-off period). We continue offering Foodie Kids on Wednesdays and Thursdays, and 

new for this term - Domino's Pizza on Fridays! To start ordering, please, use this link. 

 

IMPORTANT HOT LUNCH REMINDERS: 

• orders should be placed by midnight on Monday night to receive hot lunch the 

following Wednesday, by Tuesday night for the following Thursday, and by 

Wednesday night for the following Friday. 
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• orders are not complete unless paid in full; please, complete your credit card payment 

immediately after placing the order to make sure your child receives his/her lunch as 

expected 

• check your email the day before your child receiving lunch for a reminder from 

Munchalunch. If not in your Inbox, check your Spam/Junk folder, or log into your 

account to ensure you have completed the payment. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact our PAC hot lunch coordinators, 

Silvina (silmoscato@hotmail.com) and Lynn (lynn403@hotmail.com) 

 

WELLFED STUDIO ONGOING FUNDRAISER  

We have partnered up with WellFed, all prepared meals, ready to order, ready for your 

freezer and contactless FREE delivery to your home! With each of your orders, WellFed 

will send 15% of the proceeds to our Ridgeview PAC. Click here to order! 

 

MABLES LABELS ONGOING FUNDRAISER 

Need labels for your kids’ stuff? This is an ongoing fundraiser for our school and great 

products too!  The labels stay on clothes through laundry and stays on water bottles and 

lunch kits through all dishwasher cycles! Click here to order! Labels are delivered straight 

to your house! 

 

VIRTUAL CHESS CLUB 

Virtual Chess Club with Chess Master James Chan is back!  Visit his new online zoom 
registration page at ridgeviewchess2021.eventbrite.ca 
 

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK 

Join us on Ridgeview Dragon Facebook page for the latest RPAC information, news and 

fundraiser efforts! Click here to join! Lots going on these days! Stay on top of all the 

holiday cheers and help us build our Ridgeview Parent Community! 

 

COMMUNITY 

 

WVS PARENT EVENING – THE ASKABLE ADULT – SUPPORTING 

NEURODIVERSE LEARNERS IN NAVIGATING PUBERTY 

Please join us for an evening workshop Thursday, January 28th at 6:30pm via 

MSTeams. $25/family. To find out more information and/or to register please click HERE. 

 

WEST VANCOUVER OTTERS SWIM CLUB 

The WV Otters have swim club programs available for children K-12 at the Aquatic 

Centre. For information on joining the West Vancouver Otters Swim Club please contact 

Laura Fleury at otters.registrar@gmail.com or visit the WV Otters Website. 

 

mailto:silmoscato@hotmail.com
mailto:lynn403@hotmail.com
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.wellfedstudio.com%2Fproduct%2Fridgeview-school-fundraiser%2F&data=04%7C01%7CSLytle%40wvschools.ca%7C331d6df197e046aea49e08d896f60b31%7Cd8013362a39e458b9457674cf091a797%7C0%7C0%7C637425332059012254%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=9B0uCuTNGvQFEoKLZpVysTP%2BBO%2BlAmVN5Hv5RKu1KFI%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmabelslabels.ca%2Fen_CA%2Ffundraising%2Fsupport%2F&data=04%7C01%7CSLytle%40wvschools.ca%7C92b5ab3787274190f72208d88bec6f12%7Cd8013362a39e458b9457674cf091a797%7C0%7C0%7C637413196128611630%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=ROng3yxS8dgoHz7FVJ59TwMsB8kw1c9HSXnG0JMkvwQ%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fgroups%2F321951601814066%2F&data=04%7C01%7CSLytle%40wvschools.ca%7C331d6df197e046aea49e08d896f60b31%7Cd8013362a39e458b9457674cf091a797%7C0%7C0%7C637425332059022240%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=KI9DmRk8t%2BpqAHhpagHFaIuUqDC4QuVZC8Z7HuNTbN4%3D&reserved=0
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/the-askable-adult-parent-workshop-with-shift-education-wvsd-tickets-136346503061?utm_campaign=post_publish&utm_medium=email&utm_source=eventbrite&utm_content=shortLinkNewEmail
mailto:otters.registrar@gmail.com
https://www.teamunify.com/Home.jsp?team=canwvosc

